
EAGLE BUTTE PUBLIC SCHOOL DISTRICT 20-1 

CHEYENNE-EAGLE BUTTE SCHOOLS 

P.O. BOX 260 
EAGLE BUTTE, SOUTH DAKOTA 57625 

 

PRIMARY SCHOOL – (605) 964-7920; UPPER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL – (605) 964-2702 

JR. HIGH SCHOOL – (605) 964-7841; HIGH SCHOOL – (605) 964-8744 
ADMINISTRATION OFFICE – (605) 964-4911 –FAX # - (605) 964-4912 

 

Kara Four Bear, Superintendent  Keith Watt, Business Manager 

Kara.FourBear@k12.sd.us                               Keith.Watt@k12.sd.us  

 

Eagle Butte Public School District 20-1 is an Equal Opportunity Employer 

 
 

ESEA Section 1112: Right to know: Teachers and Paraprofessionals. 

 

The ESEA Section 1112: Right to know for the Eagle Butte School District may be 

found within the Unified Student and Parent/Guardian Handbook in hardcopy 

version and on the school district website at the following address: 

 

https://ceb.k12.sd.us/index.php  

 

TEACHER QUALIFICATIONS: (PARENTS’/GUARDIANS’ RIGHT TO KNOW) 

 

The Federal Elementary and Secondary Education Act or ESEA, requires that all 

parents/guardians in a Title I school be notified and given the opportunity to 

request information about the professional qualifications of classroom teachers 

instructing their child. If any parent or guardian is interested in this information, 

you may send your request in writing to the principal. The principal will provide a 

response to your request. Anyone can access Teacher 411 to find the 

qualifications of any licensed teacher in South Dakota. 

 

The Eagle Butte School District will take the following actions to provide each 

parent/guardian timely notice when their child has been assigned or has been 

taught for four (4) or more consecutive weeks by a teacher who is not highly 

qualified within the meaning of the term in section 200.56 of the Title I Final 

Regulations (67 Fed. Reg. 71710, December 2, 2002) by:  

 

1. Providing a notice will be provided to the parents/guardians in letter format 

from the building level principal of each classroom teacher who is not 

highly qualified by the first two weeks of the school year. 

 

2. Notifying Parents/Guardians within four weeks that their student is being 

taught by a non-highly qualified teacher during the school year. 
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